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Kia ora tatou 

 
Term 2 - we hope you are all having a safe and quiet time in your family bubbles and 
everyone is keeping well in your wider whanau. 
 
 

A very warm welcome to our new families who have started with us today. 
The new year 1 children will certainly all remember the unusual 
circumstances in years to come with beginning school at home!! We hope you 

all settle in well and we look forward to seeing you at school in the coming weeks. 
 
Online Learning 
All the children should be set up and engaged in online learning, a huge thank you from all of us 
for supporting this at home. If your child is having any issues with the work set, please let your 
child's teacher know as they will happily sort out any problems for you. If we notice children 
haven't been able to access or complete their work online, we will be in contact to ensure 
everything is working ok. Many thanks also to all the staff for getting everything set up and 
running as smoothly as can be expected at this time. 
 
Educational TV 
To supplement online learning there are two designated educational TV channels available. Both 
channels are available free-to-air. Papa Kāinga TV will be available on TVNZ2+1 or Sky Channel 
502 between 9am and 3pm every weekday, and also on TVNZ on Demand  Māori Television is 
available on Freeview Channel 5, Sky Channel 82 and On Demand.  

Home learning TV guide here:  https://www.tvnz.co.nz/shows/home-learning-tv  

School Reopening 
As you may have seen on the news, schools are looking to reopen from Wednesday, 29 April. It 
will be interesting to see how the MOE go about implementing this as social distancing is going to 
be a big challenge for us. I will share all the information about our reopening plan with the school 
community as soon as it becomes available. 
 
Until next week stay safe everyone and keep washing your hands.   
 
Nga mihi nui 
Bryce  
 


